
Pellegrini, Robert J. 

d/b/a Upper/Okanogan Valley Disposal 

32707 HWY 97 

Oroville, WA 98844 

December 15, 2023 

Ms. Kathy Hunter 

Acting Executive Director/Secretary 

Attn: Records Section 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

621 Woodland Square Loop SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Pellegrini, Robert J. d/b/a Upper/Okanogan Valley Disposal G-21 – Tariff Revision - General Rate 

Filing 

Attached please find Original Tariff No. 8, as well as supporting documentation for a general rate filing 

and price adjustment.  

With this filing, Upper/Okanogan Valley Disposal (the Company) respectfully requests the Commission 

approve a general rate increase to recover higher general operating costs. The Company requests this rate 

increase become effective February 1, 2024. 

Upper/Okanogan Valley Disposal’s last rate increase became effective July 1, 2011. 

If approved by the Commission, this filing will result in an increase of approximately $260,000 or 12%. 

This increase impacts approximately 2,800 residential, 740 commercial, and 40 drop box customers.  

To protect certain proprietary information, the Company is submitting this filing as confidential, and is 

filing in accordance with WAC 480-07-160. 

The Company mailed a rate increase notification letter to all customers affected by these proposed 

changes on November 16, 2023. 

A copy of this letter was sent to the representing parties and Councils of Okanogan County, City of 

Tonasket, City of Oroville, and the Town of Conconully. 

If you should have any questions, please contact me at 360-903-6333 or 

Heather.Garland@PacFinancial.Net.  

Thank you, 

Heather Garland 

Heather Garland 

Owner, Pacific Financial Consulting Services, LLC 

TG-231026
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